
1



October 2019 

Dear community members, 

In September 2019, we launched an ambitious community engagement effort to gather feedback from 
our teachers, students, staff, school leaders, parents, and community partners to help inform our work 
to redesign our district budget for the 2020-2021 school year and beyond.  

While we initiated our budget redesign work to help prevent a potential $20 million structural deficit in 
the 2020-
to 2018, the State of Oklahoma cut more per pupil to education than any state in the country. While our 
expenses continue to increase, those funds have not come close to being restored: for the 2019-2020 
school year, when adjusted for inflation, the state is still about $100 million short from 2007-2008.  

We started making significant budget reductions beginning in the 2015-2016 school year and to date, 
we have made $22 million in cuts including district office reorganizations, school closures and 
consolidations, and changes to transportation services. We have been able to manage our budgets 
through cost-saving measures like these, vacancy savings, and slight under-spending of budgets across 
the district. However, in 2018-2019, for the first time in a decade, we had to use money from our fund 
balance to close the budget gap. During the 2019-2020 school year, we expect to use between $13 and 
$17 million from our fund balance, and by 2021-2022, we will reach a deficit of $20 million.  

As we plan for the 2020-2021 school year and beyond, we must design a budget that provides 
exceptional experiences for our students, teachers, staff, and families within the continued fiscal 
constraints we face. Redesigning our budget means that will we will need to identify budget reductions, 
resource reallocations, and strategic investments that we know will best serve our children and our 
team. It also means that our Board of Education, with our support, will have to make some 
extraordinarily difficult decisions to ensure that the future we shape is viable, sustainable, and 
equitable. 

We believe that our community is essential, and community voices will be integral as we work to narrow 
in on a core set of priorities to improve student experiences while re-growing student enrollment. The 
attached report provides an analysis of the feedback we received during the first phase of our 
community engagement plan that included a series of community meetings that we hosted from Sept. 
17, 2019 through Oct. 10, 2019 and a web-based survey that was open from Sept. 27, 2019 through Oct. 
14, 2019. In addition to the community-wide meetings included in this report, we also held 13 meetings 
with small groups of our core constituencies, including team members, parents, teachers, and students. 
The graphic below provides an overview of our budget redesign community engagement plan for the full 
school year.  
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Moving forward, the feedback in this report - along with a lot of information about what we know is 
working to improve academic outcomes for our students - will help us to develop a set of 
recommendations to bring to the Tulsa Board of Education in the winter of 2019-2020. Along the way, 
we will have additional opportunities for community engagement and feedback, including a second 
series of community-wide meetings in early December.  

For more information about the budget redesign effort, future community meetings, and frequently 
asked questions, please visit www.tulsaschools.org/budgetredesign.  

Thank you for your continued support of Tulsa Public Schools. 

Best, 

Deborah A. Gist 
Superintendent 
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Overview of Report on Community Feedback: 2020-2021 Budget Redesign Effort

The full report will be available at www.tulsaschools.org/budgetredesign on Oct. 21, 2019.

Summary of Web-Based Survey Responses

The report reflects responses from the 5,773 individuals who completed the online 

survey, and the three largest groups that responded were parents (32%), teachers 

(21%) and students (17%). It is worth noting that nearly 1,000 students responded to the 

survey.

Based on the question about the five most valued programs and services, the top 

choices were teacher compensation (46%), class sizes (41%), support staff 

compensation (29%), social emotional learning and supports (24%), and early childhood 

education (20%).

Based on the question about creating a $20 savings plan, the top choices for budget 

reductions were changing bell-times (46%), reducing teacher leadership roles (44%), 

reducing building utilization (44%), reducing central office services (43%), and reducing 

teacher professional development (43%). 

Based on the question about creating a $20 savings plan, the reductions that were 

selected least often were increasing class sizes by 5 students (7%), 4 students (9%), 

and 6 students (15%), reducing teacher compensation (18%) and changing the school 

staffing plan (20%). 

The themes that emerged most often from the 1,741 survey respondents who provided 

additional thoughts and comments were perceived administrative inefficiencies or 

strategic shortcomings (30%), a desire to preserve or reduce class sizes (26%), and 

criticism of state and federal funding sources (18%).

Summary of Feedback from Community Meetings

This report reflects feedback from 847 people who attended one of the community 

meetings at Booker T. Washington, Central, East Central, Edison, Hale, McLain, 

Memorial, Rogers, or Webster high schools, Disney Elementary School, or St. Francis 

Xavier Church.

Based on the question about the five most valued programs and services, the top 

choices were maintaining behavioral and emotional supports for students (31%), 

ensuring that all students have high-quality academic materials and assessments (26%), 
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maintaining class sizes (24%), increasing teacher pay (23%), and maintaining the school 

staffing plan (22%).

Based on the question about creating a $20 savings plan, the top choices for budget 

reductions were reducing the number of teacher coaches (31%), reducing central office 

services (29%), changing bell schedules to reduce transportation costs (29%), building 

utilization (25%), and reducing teacher leadership opportunities (24%). 

Based on the question about creating a $20 savings plan, the reductions that were 

selected least often were increasing class sizes by 6 students (3%), 4 students (4%) 

and 5 students (4%), changing the school staffing plan (5%), and maintaining or 

increasing behavioral and emotional supports for students (8%). 

The themes that emerged most often from table conversations about community 

concerns about the budget challenges at Tulsa Public School were around loss of 

services for students (22%), increased class sizes (20%), declining enrollment (19%), 

negative impacts on teacher retention and morale (18%), and academic success for 

students (18%). 

The themes that emerged most often from table conversations about community hopes 

for Tulsa Public Schools were around having student-focused schools with high 

academic standards (25%), improved services for students and families (17%), supports 

for teachers (14%), and special programs, enrichments, and extracurricular activities 

(14%).
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